
u PACE IS THE OFFICIAL VOICE 

 TO CSIôS NON-TEACHING,  

 NON-ADMINISTRATIVE  

 EMPLOYEES. 

uAT THE WATER COOLER.     

   LEARN ABOUT YOUR  

   FELLOW EMPLOYEEé..2 

u NEW FACES ON CAMPUS. 
 SEE WHOôS NEW AND 

 WHERE THEY WORK, AND 

 MAKE SURE TO SAY HI 

 WHEN YOU MEET THEMé.7 PACE News Every professional and classified employee, both full- and part-time, is 

automatically a member of PACE. PACE is a wonderful opportunity for our 

classified and professional employees to get together, network and stay ñin 

the knowò about things going on at CSI. If you want to be involved contact 

your building rep; you can find who they are here:  

http://pace.csi.edu/representatives.asp  

 

 

 Let me start with a brief introduction.  Iôm a Utah native, Iôve taught chemistry at CSI since 2006, and I  

began as the Associate Dean for STEM Studies in August of 2015.  My new post has focused on creating opportu-

nities for students and faculty in Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math courses, as well as working more 

globally toward the CSI mission of student success and engagement. 
 

 One of the most rewarding aspects since beginning my new position in August has been the opportunity  

to work closely with a wider network of people at CSI and in our community.  Not only do I learn something new 

from each of these connections, but I find a lot of satisfaction in getting to know people and understand the multi-

tude of ways that weôre all working toward common goals.  
 

 In reflecting on the contrast in the size of my circle as a faculty member and as a member of administra-

tion, I realize that there are activities that every single member of campus can do to break out of departmental or 

building-associated silos.  Iôd like to offer the following suggestions for beginning and cultivating valuable relationships on campus and in 

our community. 
 

1. VolunteerðOur campus hosts some recurring events that are successful ðthanks to generous volunteer support, eg. the Forensics tourna-

ments, Academic Decathlon, and FIRST Lego League Robotics tournaments.  Everybody except Beth Hewes has to get out of their comfort 

zone to help at a Forensics tournament, yet it works and is invigorating.  An upcoming opportunity is the Technology Students Association 

competition, to be held at CSI on March 10 - 11.  Contact Dave Campbell at davec@uidaho.edu to volunteer. 
 

2. Join a New CommitteeðA friend recently shared with me her experience of being a community board member for an organization that is 

outside her area of expertise.  Her fresh perspective has allowed her to ask valuable questions where others donôt even see that a question 

needs to be asked.  Donôt let lack of experience stop you from making a contribution.  The Student Success Initiative recently issued a call for 

advisory committee members.  Contact John Hughes at jhughes@csi.edu to sign up. 
 

3. Take a ClassðOne of my regrets from my undergraduate education is that I was in such a hurry to graduate, that I didnôt take full ad-

vantage of the breadth of opportunities that I had.  Working in higher education provides an opportunity to take that literature or yoga class 

for personal enrichment, for professional development, and to meet new people.  (One of these semesters, I will take your class, Clark.)  We 

also have the fabulous benefit of taking advanced coursework via the reciprocal tuition agreements with our sister institutions.  Iôm greatly 

enjoying an ISU class in Educational Leadership, and the classmates Iôm meeting state-wide.  Seeing a course from a studentôs perspective 

and getting to know students in a role other than as their instructor helps inform every conversation about students. 
 

4. Show up Early and/or Stay Late at MeetingsðI had an occasion in September to travel to Boise for a governmental meeting.  The eight-

hour trip was worth it, just for the 15 minute break in the middle and the 30 minutes that I stayed afterward.  The chance to connect with peo-

ple as people is more likely outside the structure of a meeting agenda.  Make the time to slow down and visitðyouôll be glad that you did.   
 

In conclusion, I hope that everyone will reflect on ways that they might increase the quantity and quality of their connections with colleagues, 

with students, and community members.  At the end of nearly every day, itôs the interactions with people that are remembered and valued, 

and that make CSI a great place to work.   
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Kelly Wilson 

Admissions Coordinator  

Hi there, Kelly Wilsonôs the name. I 
work in the Office of Admissions and 
this March will be my one year 
anniversary here at CSI (also my 
birthday month ï St. Pattyôs Day!) If 
youôre wondering, yes, I am Jim 
Wilsonôs daughter in-law (sorry, Mr. 
Wilson) and wife to Matt Wilson (the 
Aquaculture Instructor/Manager). 
However, I was told that this article is 
supposed to be about me. 
 
I am one of four recruiters working in 
the Office of Admissions. When 
students visit the CSI campus, not only 
do I want them to understand the 
admission process, but I also want to 
connect them with their program of 
interest. The student should see the 
Residence Hall and the Gym, but if 
theyôre interested in say Vet Tech, that 
student needs to see the large animal 
facilities. If students can imagine 
themselves here at CSI, we can help 
them achieve their dreams. 
 
I donôt do my job alone. The rest of the 
admissions team is stellar. Weôre led by 
Higher Education guru Gail Schull and 
we all have varied backgrounds and 
strengths. I also work closely with 
Student Affairs (Rosa Lopez and her 
student Ambassadors are lifesavers), 

Advising and faculty who are able to 
blow a studentôs mind, the Office of the 
Registrar who keeps me in line, 
Financial Aid who helps when the math 
is over-my-head, the Help Desk who is 
able to fix what I break, and Bev at the 
Taylor Building Information Desk who 
helps as a central starting location for 
students visiting campus. Recruiting 
students is a campus-wide effort and I 
thank you for it! 
 
When Iôm not at work, Iôm with my 
husband Matt, my son Vincent, and our 
dog Wiley. Vincent will turn two in April 
and this kid is crazy. Heôs exhausting, 
he never sleeps, and heôs always sick. 
However, I love this kid more than I 
knew was possible. Heôs awesome! 
Recently, I brought him to his first CSI 
basketball game, he LOVED it! 
 
Iôm originally from New Port Richey, 
Florida. I moved to Twin Falls, Idaho in 
2009 to work for, what is now called, 
Townsquare Media. I began as the 
clusterôs Production Director, then 
became the Brand Manager for 98.3 
The Snake and was known as Kendra 
Wolfe on the radio. I wasnôt supposed 
to stay here, but I fell in love, got 
married, and then had a baby.  
 

After thirteen years in various 
broadcasting roles, I left the industry. 
Itôs amazing what happens to your 
ñwhyò when you become a mother. CSI 
allows me to use my strengths, for 
example, I can help your office with 
auto calls to our student body. Auto 
calls are prerecorded messages that go 
out via phone call to whomever we tell 
it to. Weôve used auto calls to 
encourage students to attend S.O.A.R. 
or pay their bill. Contact me if youôre 
interested. 
 
When Iôm not talking, Iôm still talking. I 
am a voice actor at 
KellyWilsonVO.com. This community 
college graduate has taken the 
graduate school plunge. This  
is my second semester at Idaho State 
University in the Masters of 
Organizational Learning and 
Performance program. So far, itôs  
nerd-tastic! 
 
Thanks for scanning this, I mean 
reading this. If you have an idea, 
question, or comment, I would love to 
connect with you.  

            

              Kʮʶ˗ʦ 

At the Water Cooler youôll meet other CSI employees  

and get to know them better.  

Meet Kelly Wilson from the Office of Admissions 



The Strategic Planning Steering Committee is 
looking for your feedback!   

¶ 

¶ 

¶ 

¶ 

http://www.csi.edu/institutionalEffectiveness/planning/SurveyResultsFall2015.pdf
http://www.csi.edu/institutionalEffectiveness/planning/SurveyResultsFall2015.pdf


      This award was established in 2002 to recognize outstanding  
performance by classified and professional employees of the  

College of Southern Idaho. The individuals who receive it have  
exemplified exceptional levels of work performance and displayed high  
regard toward their fellow employees, their job responsibilities, and the  

College of Southern Idaho. One professional and one classified  
employee are selected for this award each year.  

 

 


